To:

SUNY Owego Faculty

From:

Scott R. Furlong, Provost and VPAA

Subject:
Faculty Professional Development/Travel 



Reimbursement Policy for the 2022-23 Academic Year
Dear Colleagues:

The Office of the Provost administers the faculty professional development/travel reimbursement program to encourage faculty to develop strong research and creative agendas and to improve instruction. We still have certain state travel restrictions in place and continue to assess our budget and as a result please note we need to limit Faculty Professional Development funds to those actively participating in a conference or event. 
Department Chairs and Deans must approve all requests prior to travel. Funds are intended to support activities such as:
· presenting papers or posters at conferences

· performing in artistic venues as part of their scholarly productivity

· actively participating in scholarly meetings (e.g., chairing a panel, taking part in a workshop, or discussant on a panel)
We expect our total travel allocation to be less. The provost office will provide each dean’s office and the library with a budget amount they can allocate for travel. Deans must pre-approve both your travel request and the amount eligible for reimbursement. During 2022-23, full-time faculty members may request up to $1,250 per year.  However, given budget restriction, Deans may choose to approve less than $1,250. Deans will be responsible for determining individual allocations based on the funds available and travel priorities within each college/school.
IMPORTANT:  To provide guidance for the travel and reimbursement process, I am attaching copies of two sets of guidelines issued by SUNY Oswego’s Travel Office.  The first restates the current “30 Day Rule” for submitting requests for reimbursements and identifies required receipts.  This “30 Day Rule” will be strictly enforced.  
The second document provides guidelines for choosing to use a Personal owned Vehicle (POV) for professional travel.  Note that funded travel to Mississippi is still banned.
Please ensure that all travel pre-approval is supported by a T-1 that is signed by the traveler, Chair & Dean, and if the travel is out of state, be sure to forward to the Provost Office for VP signature.  This must be done prior to all travel, and the department should keep a copy.
If you have questions about the faculty professional development/travel funding policy, please contact your dean’s office.  Questions about the use of POV’s should be directed to the Travel Office of the Office of the State Comptroller Travel Manual which can be found at the following link: http://osc.state.ny.us/agencies/travel/manual.pdf. 

C:
Deans


Megan Crouse, Travel Office




